These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.


SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
 February 13, 2018


The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:30 pm.

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Vice President Gary Jones, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:   Frank Lemos, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak and Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel.  
Excused:  Robert Bengivenga

Also in attendance were:  Eric Aronowitz, Linda Hansen, Ken Morgan, and Carmela Sutor.


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Lead by Vice President Jones


COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS:  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that everyone has a copy of the committee assignments in their packet.  There were only one or two changes and just so we follow protocol, if there is anything of legal matters, please go through herself to check with Attorney Aronowitz purchasing goes through Linda and Linda will call the QPA Kelly Cupit. Any absences, polices, questions, ideas, please follow this chain of command:  President, Vice President, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, and then Linda.  Any everyday operations, of course, go right to Linda.


MINUTES:

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments from the board.

Melissa Katsingris stated that under Annemarie’s trustee remarks, the word tenure is spelled incorrectly.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the library minutes for January 9, 2018, with the correction noted above.












Library Board Minutes









February 13, 2018









Page 2


Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the executive session minutes for January 9, 2018.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.


PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the payment of vouchers, checks #12463 through #12504, totaling $43,396.68.

Melissa Katsingris made the motion to accept the payment of vouchers, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.  


MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the expense report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the cash receipt report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously. 


Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the statistical report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.  
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the director’s report.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:  



Finance and Budget:  Treasurer Melissa Katsingris reviewed the Bank Statement report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the financial report.

Anne Troop made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  The motion passed unanimously.


Buildings and Grounds:  Linda Hansen reviewed Bob’s report.  The men’s urinal had to be replaced earlier this month.  Tony from DPW tried replacing several parts in order to fix the issue but he was unable to get it to work properly for more than a few days at a time.  Therefore, we decided that since it was installed in 1997 it was not worth continuing to replace the pieces so we just replaced the entire fixture (except the basin) with a manual model so we do not have to worry about the sensor failing or causing any other problems.  This will be able to be used when the men’s room is remodeled later this year.

Policy:  Vice President Jones has nothing at this time.

Personnel:  President Nagel-Smiley stated that everyone has an e-mailed copy of the evaluations.  Most of the material was adapted from the Toledo Lucas County Library following the ALA. 

Technology:    Annemarie has nothing at this time.

Capital:  Ray stated that the committee met two weeks ago and a report is in your packet.  Most of the things were approved last year.  There are two new items that we are looking to put in 2018 but the other items were approved in 2017. We just rearranged the dates that they might be done and moved some of the projects that we had in 2019 and 2020 and pushed them into 2018, such as the mobile classroom, installation of the security cameras, men’s bathroom renovation, a generator, furniture, outdoor signage (that does not include what we already have) but a sign that will be put towards Borough Hall to direct people into the library (people are coming to the library and turning at the light outside which is a one way street), public address system. Also a divider in the  multipurpose room will be installed in the event that there are two meetings going on 
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at once you can separate the room. Outdoor lighting has been purchased and will be installed when the weather permits. The two things that will hopefully be approved are:  1.  Sprinkler system and having a landscaper maintain the outside of the building.  If we are going to do this and everyone agrees, we should get an estimate for sod being placed on the library grounds because what is out there right now may not be able to be churned enough to get seed down there because the weeds multiply.  2.  Expand Willow Park Playground in the back with a special needs play area which also would incorporate a rubberized base (50 x 50).  Our Recreation Director and Councilwoman Faustini looked into this, and included in your packet are some pictures of what we are looking into. We are looking to pay for this from the Library’s Capital Account. The Municipality is going to do the fencing that is going around there, which is a split rail fence with the bumper guards exactly like what is out there currently and then it would be the Municipality’s responsibility to maintain the structures.  


Community Relations:  Stephanie stated that doing another cocktail party has been dicussed and she was thinking of doing a fundraiser selling bricks or handprints. We can advertise and say if you purchase one of these you would be invited to a cocktail party to be held the following year.  Dr. Seuss’s birthday/Read Across America will be celebrated March 3rd.


Mayor’s Alternate:  Ray stated that he spoke to the Mayor and informed him of a couple things that are going on with the Capital Plans and everything else and he is very impressed that the Library and committee are moving forward with things and feels everybody is doing a great job.


Liaison to the Friends:  Frank stated that they are still discussing a visit from the Edison Museum and the next meeting is on February 22, 2018.


Liaison to the Schools:    Annemarie has nothing at this time.


Board President’s Report:  President Nagel-Smiley stated that everyone was sent the correct copy of the contact list.  We will be voting on the Bylaws and informed the Board that there were no changes that were made, that these are all things that need to be corrected to reflect what we are actually doing.  They were written in 1994 and there were some minor corrections (time, who sends agenda, etc.).  President Nagel-Smiley thanked Investors Bank for the donation to the Smash Brothers program as well as the Observer for writing an article on her.  President Nagel-Smiley thanked Ray for his work on the Capital Projects, also Linda and the Staff, especially Jacklene with the Smash Brothers and the Escape Room, Danielle for the many speakers she is getting this month (Black History Month) and Eve for ESL programs.  On February 24th, President Nagel-Smiley will be hosting a film for Black History Month called The Children’s March; in Birmingham Alabama during the summer of 1963. Dr. King’s strategy was to have the children arrested. They marched and there were mass arrests.  They filled jails with the children and it is a great film to show the strategies that Dr. King used at that time.
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OLD BUSINESS:   Nothing at this time.



PUBLIC COMMENT:  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the Public.

Annemarie Stoeckel the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that the public portion will remain open for the New Business discussion.


NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Approval of 2018 - 2020 Capital Plan:
President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.  There were none.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the 2018 – 2020 Capital Plan.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.

2.  Approval of the Bylaw Corrections:

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any comments or questions.  There were none.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Bylaw corrections.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.


President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.
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TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Ray Rusnak:  Thanked everyone for having the confidence in him and the Capitol Committee by approving the Capitol plan for 2018-2020.  We are going to do a lot of things here and move along aggressively, a lot of things that are looking to get done I am hoping to have them done probably by Memorial Day.  I will be working very closely with Linda, Cheryl and Melissa and we are going to see that this stuff gets done and we keep moving forward.  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Frank Lemos:  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Vice President Gary Jones:  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Melissa Katsingris:  We have an online here called Universal Class.  It is fantastic.  It is free continuing Ed. credits.  I just finished healing affirmations, passed with a 98%.  There are so many different courses to take and learn about and keep your mind going and it is free for us because we are patrons of the library.  I can’t thank Linda enough.  My next one is going to be aromatherapy and then yoga.  This will be a Zen year for me.  Thank you for this program and I want to keep it going.
Anne Troop:  Plugged Jackie’s escape room program.  I spoke to her about that having experienced Escapology in Garwood where my grandson works.  She told me that what they were escaping was the love of homework, being so enthralled with homework and you couldn’t do anything but homework, that is what they were escaping.
Stephanie Wolak:  I am very interested in the Universal class and will look into that.  The progress that we are working on with Ray and all the things that are coming up for the year sound really good.  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  I was very excited to hear about the Universal Class too and like the sound of the aromatherapy class.  I am glad the escape room was brought up.  I was glad to see we are doing that and I actually have a PD planned for the District Librarians at the school for digital Escape Rooms so they will learn how to do digital Escape Rooms in the schools so that ties in nicely with your physical Escape Rooms.  We are very excited about that.  The Librarians would work with the teachers on whatever curriculum area that they are covering and then they will build these digital Escape Rooms to be able to work with the class on that as an extension to their learning in the classroom.  We are very excited about that.  Happy Valentine’s Day.
President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Since we have so many adults to consider, we should ask Danielle if there is an Escape Room for adults.  I cannot thank our staff enough.  We have such a creative staff here.  Happy Valentine’s Day, Happy President’s Day and Happy African American History Month.
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ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:16 pm.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.


Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Sutor
Library Board Secretary

